Hanwell

Rural Community
Special Session of Council
Swearing-In-Ceremony
May 25, 2016

Present: Mayor Elect- Chris Melvin

Councillor Acclaimed- Susan Jonah (Ward 1) Councillor Acclaimed- Holly Hyslop (Ward 2) Councillor Elect- Dave Morrison (Ward 3) Councillor Elect- Melissa Smith (Ward 4) Councillor Elect- Darren MacKenzie (At Large)

Councillor Elect- Nicole Carlin (At Large)

Staff: Melanie Frost- Clerk/Treasurer

Terri Parker- Asst. Clerk

Detlef Rudolph- Part-time Staff

1. Calling to Order

Clerk/Treasurer, Melanie Frost called this meeting to order at 6:35 pm

2. Welcome

Clerk/Treasurer, Melanie Frost welcomed members of the community, members of Council, family, friends and staff to the 2016 Inauguration Ceremony.

3. Oaths of Office

Clerk/Treasurer, Melanie Frost administered the Oath of Office to all members of Council

4. Comments From Newly Elected Mayor & Council

Chris Melvin, Mayor thanked his family and friends and residents for their support during the election. He also voiced a huge thank-you to the former mayor, Susan Cassidy and former councillor Carla Ward for all their hard work and dedication. Without the help of them and the previous council along with members of the community, Hanwell would not be the place it is today.

He also stated that he is looking forward to the next four (4) years working with staff and council as we look to the future with recreation programs, buildings, working relationships with adjoining neighborhoods and many more aspects.

5. Closing Remarks by the Mayor

He thanked everyone for coming and invited everyone to stay for a short reception. The Mayor thanked the ladies of St. James Presbyterian Church for providing the refreshments.

6. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:47 pm

Certified Correct

Melanie Frost Clerk/Treasurer Rural north A Sull NEW BRUNNING M

Mayor